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Conker Lodge, School Lane, Broughton, Stockbridge, Hampshire, SO20 8AN
Tel: 07931 914238
Email: manager@broughtonpreschool.com


Newsletter – Summer Term 2021 1st half
Dear Parents,
Firstly, we would like to extend a huge welcome to Nina, Ruby, Albie, Theo, Hugo, Bonnie and their families as they all join us this half term. Everyone has been excited to watch the changes happening to our tadpoles and caterpillars as we continue to learn about their life cycles and this week we plan on doing some bug hunting! We have also been busy building ever more complex structures with our new extra-large Polydron. 
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Sun Protection & Clothing – Once the warmer weather arrives, please ensure that your child has a clearly labelled sun hat and that you apply sunscreen before coming in. For those staying a whole day please send sunscreen clearly labelled with your child’s name and we will help re-apply it after lunch. Be sure to let us know if your child is allergic to or should avoid certain sunscreens. 
Please make sure that you send your child in with a jumper or cardigan as our outside area is shaded and very chilly first thing in the morning, even on warm sunny days! Also, a reminder that shoes should be easy to manage e.g. velcro fastenings, as these will help encourage independence and please, absolutely no open toed shoes/sandals, flip flops or crocs as these shoes do not give appropriate support or protection for a day at pre-school and toes will get hurt. 
As we usually have lots of water play during the summer term, we would suggest that you add a towel to your child’s bag as well as a full spare set of clothes. 
We also ask that if you have not already done so, please send in a pair of wellies that your child can keep at pre-school. Our spares have just about come to the end of their life now and we’ve had to decommission most of them (to be recycled and planted up in our garden). The few pairs we have left don’t fit the children without their own pair at pre-school and so shoes are getting wet and muddy during water & mud kitchen play. 
Sponsored Pedal, Scoot & Push – This fundraiser will take place on the morning of Tuesday 25th May (unfortunately parents are not able to stay and watch this year). If Tuesday is not your child’s usual day and you would like your child to take part, please let us know and we’ll arrange timings with you. Children will need to bring in their own decorated bike/trike/scooter/pushchair. There will be certificates and a treat for everyone who takes part, plus prizes for the most laps in each age group (2, 3 & 4 years) and for the best decorated. A sponsor form will be sent home shortly.
Pre-school Photos - A photographer is coming on Thursday 27th May in the morning to take individual photos of the children. If your child does not usually attend on a Thursday but you would like them to have their photograph taken, please speak to Paula who will arrange a suitable time with you. 
Pre-school Committee – This year sees us lose 4 out of 5 of our valued committee members as their children move on to the primary school. We are legally required to have 5 trustees and, following kind offers from 2 parents, we are now looking for 2 fundraisers to join, and complete, our committee. It’s imperative we continue to have a team of enthusiastic, motivated members to make sure our pre-school will flourish into the future. We promise that taking on a committee role is not as daunting as perhaps it seems. It is very much about teamwork and getting everyone to help out and lend a hand. 
Volunteering for our parent-run committee offers an ideal opportunity for you to become more actively and practically involved in this aspect of your child’s life. It also makes a real difference to how the setting is managed. It's a great way to meet other parents and we cannot stress enough the importance of the committee in continuing success of the setting. Meetings are held just once a term (that's only 3 times a year!) and are always friendly and welcoming, with tasks that are fairly shared within the group.
Our Annual General Meeting will be held in September and in the meantime, it would be wonderful to hear from anyone interested in joining the committee and from anyone willing to help out with future fundraising events. Please contact us if you would like more details on what’s involved:
Chairperson - Emily Waller: emilylyons2002@hotmail.com
Manager - Paula Jennings: manager@broughtonpreschool.com

Leavers – Every year we give P.E. bags to our children who are going up to ‘Big School’ and they decorate them for a personal touch. So please bear this in mind as you will not need to buy a P.E bag for them when buying school uniform etc. 
As part of the transition process your child’s keyperson will meet with Mrs Hudgell to provide information on their learning and development and your child’s Tapestry account will be passed over to Squirrels class by the end of term (you will be asked to give permission for the Tapestry transfer via email shortly).  
Your child’s Tapestry online Learning Journal will be available for you to download as a PDF after they leave pre-school. Paula will email the parents of leavers with instructions on how to do this at the time.

Bushcraft trip for leavers – We are thrilled to say this trip is going ahead on Friday 9th July. This year we will be accompanied by the teachers and children from Squirrels class which we are really pleased about as many of the Squirrels children missed out on this trip with us last year. It will also provide our leavers with a valuable opportunity to spend time with their new teachers in preparation for September. Parents do not accompany the children for this trip, it’s all about independence! However, we will need parents to transport their children to and from Hillier’s. You will receive a letter with more information this week. 
End of year trip for all - This week we will be asking the children to vote between 2 possible venues for our end of year trip on Monday 19th July. The choices will be Paulton’s Park and Finkley Down Farm. As soon as we know the result a letter with further information will be sent out. The trip will be dependent on Government guidelines and any Covid restrictions at the time. 

30 Hours Free Childcare – If you are applying for the first time for 30 hours childcare you need to apply for your code well before the 31 August 2020 via the Childcare Choices website: https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/  You then need to let Paula have the code, along with your National Insurance number so that it can be verified on our system before 31st August. If you miss the deadline you will not be able to claim until the spring term, that’s January 2022!
Parents who are already claiming 30 hours childcare need to log onto their Childcare Choices account and reconfirm their details. This must also be done before the 31 August. You should receive reminders from HMRC approximately 4 weeks before the code runs out.

Dates for your diary:
	
Summer Term 2021

Monday 19th April - Monday 19th July

(Half term 31st May - 4th June)
	
Autumn Term 2021

Thursday 2nd September – Thursday 16th Dec

(Half term 25th - 29th October)



Tuesday 25th May – Sponsored Pedal, Scoot & Push a.m. 
Thursday 27th May – Photographer a.m.
Friday 9th July – Leavers Bushcraft trip to Hillier’s, letter to follow
Monday 19th July – End of year trip for all, more information to follow


Thank you for your continuing support,

Paula, Tracy, Sam & Katie
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